
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
November 11, 2022  
Palm Beach County, FL 
 

Palm Beach MAGA Coalition announces new 
candidates for Palm Beach Republican Executive 
Committee  
(PBCmaga.com) 
 

🇺🇺🇺🇺VOTE MAGA not RINO on December 14, 2022.  
🇺🇺🇺🇺Candace Rojas for Chairman 
🇺🇺🇺🇺Christina Ducasse for Vice Chair  
🇺🇺🇺🇺Jason Kulp for Secretary  
🇺🇺🇺🇺OPEN- Treasurer - CPA  
 
Palm Beach County Republican Executive 
Committee (palmbeach.gop) meets on 
Wednesday, December 14, 2022 at 6:45pm at the 
Palm Beach Airport Hilton to elect new 
officers:  Chairman, Vice Chairman, Secretary & 
Treasurer to serve as a volunteer officer, for a four-
year term.   
 
We call for Chairman Michael Barnett (and all 
officers who have completed two terms) 
to  gracefully step down after serving 8+ years, to 



provide 2021 & 2022 financial audit details (as 
required in bylaws) and to allow fair elections to 
take place without interference in December.  
 
At the October 2022 REC meeting, Chairman Barnett’s actions caused distrust & a 
lack of credibility as members watched in disbelief as Barnett intentionally blocked 
22 new members from joining the REC & used trickery to prevent a vote for a 
November meeting that the majority of members requested via signed petitions.  
 
We encourage all 300+ Palm Beach REC members to attend the Dec 14, 22 meeting 
and remain for the entire duration to ensure that a quorum is established and that 
each vote counts.  
 
🇺🇺🇺🇺It’s TIME!!  
📣📣WE MUST VOTE FOR NEW LEADERSHIP.  
🇺🇺🇺🇺VOTE MAGA -NOT RINO on December 14, 2022 Meeting.  

 
Palm Beach MAGA Coalition Candidates: 
 
🇺🇺🇺🇺VOTE for Candace Rojas for Chairman 
🇺🇺🇺🇺VOTE Christina DuCasse for Vice-Chair  
🇺🇺🇺🇺VOTE Jason Kulp for Secretary  
🇺🇺🇺🇺OPEN- Treasurer - CPA desired 
Palm Beach County MAGA Coalition   
PBCMaga.com  
 
PROBLEM  
We believe the current Republican Party of Palm Beach County is a microcosm of 
what needs changed in America- RULES FOR THEE, NOT for WE!  
 
In 2022, over a hundred new members joined the REC to make positive changes in 
Palm Beach County politics as recommended by Steve Bannon— War Room 
PRECINCT STRATEGY.  



 
New REC members expressed that they did not feel welcome or engaged in 
meaningful activities. They observed a “select few power players,” regurgitating an 
RPOF guided narrative who dominated and controlled the organization with a lack 
of emphasis on fixing the 2020 election.  
 
Many members expressed an urgent need for a “change of the guard “ at the Palm 
Beach REC, providing feedback that they have antiquated procedures, are “out of 
touch” and refuse help. Board members have publicly denied that the 2020 election 
was stolen, and yet those same officers control a popular political club that makes 
money off of promoting President Trump to REC members.  
 
At the October 2022 meeting, we witnessed “trickery” by Chairman 
Barnett  intentionally blocking other members from joining the REC and watched 
him prevent a vote for a November meeting in order to stop members from running 
for board positions when it was obvious that the majority of members were in favor 
of a meeting. The decision was justified  by stating “we have NEVER had a November 
meeting in the past”. Of course not - they don’t want to change and will not 
relinquish power!  
 
MEMBERS HAVE NO INFO ON IMPORTANT DECISIONS.  
 
REC officers Do NOT disclose to the members the actions taken at ANY monthly 
board meeting! 
 
Who makes the decisions on the office staff salaries, how the candidates donations 
will be distributed, how much RP PBC money is donated to RPOF each year?  
 
We have seen basic parts of the REC budget but a detailed audit is not easily 
accessible for member viewing.  
 
At quick glance, the basic financials prove that the current board has not spent 
money wisely, has not asked for REC members to pre-approve budget items.  
 
Palm Beach REC has NOT supported many grassroots America 
First candidates, instead Jane Pike, Treasurer, approved campaign 
donations  “above legal limits” to financially back “establishment” candidates 
quietly, directly and indirectly through donating to political PACs.  
 
The REC does not need to legally file reports to the Florida Election Commission- 
WHY NOT?  
 



Both seasoned and new Palm Beach REC Members have complained of it being a 
“good old boys club.”  
 
Members are not properly trained, mentored or informed of meaningful volunteer 
opportunities.  
 
There was NO MASTER PLAN to Coordinate Volunteers & Place Candidate 
Signs at PBC Polling Locations for Mid Term Elections.  
 
-DeSantis/Rubio campaign signs placed without considering placing lower ballot 
candidates for both election day & early voting. 
-Lower ballot candidates volunteers were left completely on their own! 
-Hundreds of signs left at PBC REC HQ Friday & over the weekend. Hundreds of 
DeSantis signs were unused and sitting in boxes instead of being placed at Election 
polling sites. 
-18 of the 23 early voting sites had NO GOP volunteers handing out pick lists & 
waving signs. 
-Dems had paid operatives at almost every site! 
-2 REC campaign offices in minority precincts in Pahokee & 45th Street were NEVER 
open!  
 
WHAT A WASTE OF MONEY!  
 
Many REC members have stated that the monthly meetings are long, boring & 
unproductive.  They agenda includes proposed inappropriate resolutions asking 
members to financially support Ukraine rather than America First candidates. SAD! 
 
REC members have complained that the events are expensive and the same “select 
few members” get volunteer opportunities for Maralago and Trump events. They 
have asked for more opportunities to meet at lower price points, such as new 
member luncheons and informal meet & greet events that don’t cost hundreds of 
dollars.  
 
SOLUTION  
 
There is a “changing of the old guards” taking place in America, and it is happening 
locally in Palm Beach County, Florida!   
 
VOTE MAGA~NOT RINO!  
 
PLEASE VOTE FOR OUR MAGA candidates on December 14, 2022 meeting.  
Visit: Pbcmaga.com for BIOS 



 
Chairwoman – Candace Rojas  
Vice- Chair – Christina DuCasse  
Secretary – Jason Kulp  
Treasurer – OPEN - CPA preferred   
 
We call the current board  to resign gracefully to allow other new leaders to emerge, 
produce a 2021 - 2022 audit, and conduct fair elections on December 14, 2022.  
 
By electing a bold, new slate of America First trusted candidates who are committed 
to faith, freedom, fair elections & free speech, we will end the behind-the-scenes, 
jockeying for position,  
full-time, lifelong political operatives.  
 
We believe in term limits and transparency and that new leaders of Palm Beach 
County REC should emerge to reflect the membership majority rather continue the 
same “machine political operatives” who desire to maintain control & status quo.  
 
New REC members will be welcomed, celebrated and better educated— the goal is 
to engage and empower all members to lead & join committees relative to their skill 
sets.  
 
We will form a legal committee to assist America First candidates who advance 
MAGA values, defend the Constitution, file legal challenges & election recounts, 
when appropriate.  
 
We commit to a TRANSPARENT budget & annual audits with approved line items as 
required under the Model Constitution, Charter & Bylaws.  
 
We will host free and low cost monthly  New Member Luncheons + Meet & Greet 
events.  
 
New ideas are welcomed; leadership teams will form to mentor new members and 
recognize volunteers so that the PB REC will grow in unity. 
 
We will not turn away REC members because a district is full. We will actively 
encourage “Alternate Members” to join when a district is full.  
 
New and current REC Members will be annually  trained on: REC Model 
Constitution, Robert's Rules of Order,  
Get Out The Vote and Revamped REC Organization chart with titles and functions so 
all members have more access to information and may readily participate.  



 
We sincerely thank the current leadership for their service over the last decade as 
we reposition a new slate of experienced, bold Palm Beach REC leaders who 
understand the culture of local county politics.  
 
The initial task of the new elected board will be to review and recommend updated 
practices, procedures, and principles in the Bylaws to include Term Limits for all 
board seats, as per membership approval- ensuring agenda items are voted on in a 
timely manner—WITH QUORUM! 
 
About Palm Beach County MAGA Coalition  (PBCMaga.com) 
 

MISSION:  
To create a bold, constitutionally conservative leadership team that 
reflects the 2022 
Palm Beach REC membership.  

 
VISION: 
Expand the REC membership by 20% each year, educate the public 
on the U.S. Constitution, advocate & support America First 
candidates, mentor new leaders and build grassroots volunteer 
teams to create a culture of trust and unity.  

 
VALUES: 
🇺🇺🇺🇺Faith, Family, Freedom, Fair Elections, Free Speech & Firearms.  
 
🇺🇺🇺🇺Truth, Term Limits & Transparency  
 
🇺🇺🇺🇺We believe the 2020 election was stolen and that Donald J. Trump 
is our rightful President. 

 
PLEASE VOTE FOR OUR MAGA candidates on December 14, 2022 meeting.  
Visit: Pbcmaga.com for BIOS 
 
Chairwoman – Candace Rojas  
Vice- Chair – Christina DuCasse  
Secretary – Jason Kulp  
Treasurer – OPEN - CPA preferred   
 
Sincerely,  
*Palm Beach County MAGA Coalition  aka WE THE PEOPLE 



ULTRA MAGA ~NOT RINOS!   
 
*Includes Current REC Members+ those who filed out 
applications and were intentionally blocked from joining at the 
October 2022 REC meeting.  
 


